
 
 

 

 

 

ORION  HIGH SCHOOL  NEWS  November  2017 

 

Dear Parents  

Itõs almost time!  The wait is almost over as we say farewell to our School as we kno w it and take up 

residence in our new Orion College . 
 

The November exams are nearly finished and a well -deserve d holiday is sneaking up  on us.   All 

exams will be complete d by Wednesday , 29 November 2017.  L earne rs are welcome to stay at home  

but i f there is no supervision at home they  are welcome to come to school.  

 

Prize-giving will take place  on Tuesday , 5 Decemb er 2017 from 09:00 at the  Weltevreden Chapel.   

All learners must be neatly groomed and dressed in full school uniform and report to school by no 

later than  07:50 on the day.  After the prize -giving , the learners will receive their final reports and will 

be  allowed to go home with their parents.  A Textbook and S tationary list will be included with the 

final reports.  

  

Looking to the future - school will open on Wednesday 17 January 2018.  
 

Grade 12 õs and Level 4õs ð You have arrived!  Your school days are  numbered 

and a new and exc iting future awaits  you . Remember  to  always look on  the 

bright side of life ; embrace every challenge  and  learn from your mistakes. 

All the best for your  future.  
 

To the learners leaving we are sad to see you go - but we would li ke to wish you 

all the best for the future at your new school.   To all our other learners, thank you 

for a good year despite a few challenges.    
 

Orion Management and Staff would like to wish all our Orion families a wonderful 

and blessed festive season.  2018 Is going to be Orionõs best year yet . 

  

Mr Buitendag and High School staff.  
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To the starséééé.                 



TERM 4  EVENTS  

 

 

Thought for THE MONTH  

October & November  are GRATITUDE & LOVE months.  We encourage our learners to think about 

GRATITUDE & LOVE and to be GRATEFUL and take PLEASURE in everything th at they do and in every 

interaction they have at school and at home.  

What does the dictionary say?  
 

 

o the quality of being thankful. 

o readiness to show appreciation for 
and to return kindness 

 
 
 

 
o a strong feeling 

of affection. 
o affectionate greetings conveyed to 

someone on one's behalf. 
o a great interest and pleasure in 

something. 

 

 

Monday 30 Oct 2017:  

 

Monday 30 Oct ð 

Wednesday 29 Nov  2017: 

 

Monday 16 Oc t ð 

Monday 27 Nov  

 

Friday 24 Nov 2017 : 

 

Monday 5 Dec  2017: 

 

Wednesday 6 Dec 2017  

Class and group photos   

 

Grade 7 ð 11 year end exams  

 

 

Grade 12 Final exams  

 

 

Carols Evening  - bring a picnic and come join us under the stars  

 

High School Prize Giving  at We ltevreden Church Hall  

 

Orion closes for 2017  

 



 

SENIOR SKILLS CLASS        Fatima Boomg aard  
The high school skills class have out done themselves this year.  These learners have worke d on so 

many projects and proven  so many of their capabilities.  The classroom learning environment is 

suitable and conducive to their needs and the 

they have  had fun learning.  

 

We cooked a variety of dishes and 

desserts like briyani, chocolate 

cake, donuts and lasagne . Our 

wood work ranged from 

decoupage, making a rabbit hutch, and making benches 

to sit on  in the garden  as well as hooks for the 

clothes in the pool area.    

 

We also did gardening  and paving, sawing, sanding and drilling . The 

children  learnt about making cutains ,  table cloths, loom knitting and 

hand stitching emoji cushions .  They also learnt about budgeting  and 

money handling principles  and how to save money  so that they can go 

on outings and buy the stuff they want .   They also learnt how to relax by doing yoga  once a 

week in class.  

 

I want to thank my awesome group of learners and their parents for 

affording  me the opportunity  to  teach the m and to do what I love 

most.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With love  Fatima Boomgaard  

 

SENIOR PRE-VOCATIONAL CLASS       Vicki Mostert  
 

Our aim in the Pre -Vocational class is to prepare the learners for the Vocational Phase, after being in the 

Pre-Vocational class for  three years. We also do the following subjects: English Literacy, Numeracy and Life 

Orientation  in their respective grade level and we help with developing the learner as much as possible. The 

Year 1 learners will be introduced to Hospitality (basic kitch en skills) as well as Computer lessons (basic 

computer skills) on a weekly basis.    

 
The Pre-vocational Class has three practical components which consist of:  

 

Cooking  ð  ingredients are bought to cook with, one week we cook savoury and one week we cook 

sweet.  

 

Wood working  ð materials are bought to build a wooden table and picnic bench amongst others  

 

Arts and crafts  ðmaterials are bought for knitting, sewing, mosaic and cross stitching  

 

 

May you all stay safe and blessed and have a 

fabulous and safe Christmas and New Year.  



SOAP BOX DERBY 
On 29 September primary and high school learners to ok to the 

field in their house teams, ready to tear  around the course. 

Some pedalled, some pushed, but every learner put great 

heart and soul into getting maximum laps for their house. 

Houses who came first received gold medals; second place 

received silve r, and third place received bronze.  

 

Orionõs teachers didnõt want 

to be left out of the fun, and 

staff teams were also given the chance to rip their way around 

the track.  

There was a delightful array of 

stalls available on the day, 

selling everything from 

clothing and baked   goods, 

to pendants, which 

contained a grain a rice on 

which they write your name 

whilst you wait.  

On this day, the Spar trolley 

stacked with R1000 worth of groceries was also raffled off and 

was won by Mrs Kachelhoffer (Jonel Bass onõs mom). 

Congratulations!  

 

Thank you to everybody who was involved in organising this highly successfully, highly entertaining 

event.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A Superhero inspired assembly, to honour the 

dedicated teachers and staff of Orion College was 

held on the 13th October 

2017.  

 

Learners from different grades 

performed a variety of acts to salute 

the Teachers.  Staff were awarded 

certificates of appreciation and 

received a gift bag of treats to 

energize there superpowers.   
 

Hats off to the Orion College Super heroõs! 

!! Congratulations to the Winners !!  

Pre-Vocational Class in the High School  

Grade 2 Class in the Primary School  

!! Congratulations to the Learners who sold  the 

most SoapBox Derby Forms !!  

Nolan Trevelyan   Gr 7  R800 

Gerhard Kachelhoffer  Gr 4 R650 

Aidan Eagar    Gr 5 R250 



Kyle Nerf ð High School Sports Co -ordinator  

 
A good balance between sports and academics is encouraged at Orion 

College. Not only is it beneficial to the body, it also promotes a  healthy 

mind, which is the key to achieving great results in the classroom.  

Here at Orion College we offer a wide range of sports with the aim of getting as many of our 

students actively involved in at least one sport or activity per term. Sports offered throughout the 

year are soccer, netball, rugby, chess, cricket, fitness, swimming, athletics, hockey and tennis.  

With our swimming pool area, newly built sports field and tennis court, we are aiming to grow our 

sporting exponentially by hosting matches for  the respective sports. Matches are played against 

surrounding schools that have the same sporting disciplines as we do.  

Our aim is to focus on and maintain a high level of sportsmanship and etiquette, which is an 

extremely valuable life lesson to obtain while in school.  

We encourage participation from all learners across the board.  

I will leave you with this wise and meaningful quote:   

Physical fitness is not only one of the most important keys to a healthy body; it is the basis of dynamic and 

creative in tellectual activity.  

John F. Kennedy  



HOW FAR OUR NEW 

SCHOOL BUILDING 

HAS PROGRESSED 
 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a blessed Christmas and we will see you in 2018  

 

Louis Buitendag a nd the High School Staff  

 

 

27 July  

10 August  

21 August  

17 August  

8 September  

15 September  

22 September  

29 September  

6 November  


